Lobosco Association Christmas Party 

Committee Meeting Minutes of 3/24/09

Held at the home of  Marc and Clelia De Souter

Attendees:

Clelia De Souter  - Michele
Mary Lalama - Angelo

Jerry Lobosco – Rosario

Bernadette Lombardi – Luigi

Rose Riley – Luigi

Dria Stauss - Rosario

Laura Tufano – Angelo

Mary Zanfino - Angelo

The Christmas Party will be held on December 6, 2009 at the UFCW Local 464A Union Hall in Little Falls (also known as the Meat Cutter’s Hall) thanks to the efforts of Joe and Angelo Lobosco.
Data sheets for the members of the 7 representative families are in the process of being collected in an excel spreadsheet from which mailing labels can be produced by Dria Stauss. It appears that 90% of the names listed have email addresses thus cutting down on the need to mail any correspondence through the postal system. Still needed are those for the following families: Angelo (which will be available in the next several days), Emilio and Giuseppina. Marie Rossitto and Linda Mallaney will be contacted to see how far along they are with the completion of their sheets
Dria provided information regarding commemorative Christmas ornaments and brought samples to show the group. Those in the $3 to $4 price range were not of the quality we had in mind. Only one was considered acceptable but it was cost prohibitive ($7). Mary Lalama offered to research another vendor and Bernadette Lombardi will bring samples of ornaments that she has made in the past to the next meeting. The idea of producing our own ornament was thought to be a good idea to pursue.
Discussion of who should cater the Party has been tabled until the next meeting when more people will be in attendance.

Dria has offered to bake and decorate a sheet cake for the Party as cake decorating is a hobby of hers. 

A “Save the Date” announcement will be emailed/mailed to family members – the letter will also include verbiage seeking donations to offset the cost of the Party. The purpose of securing donations is to ensure that all who wish to attend the Party will be able to do so. Clelia will revise the letter and then forward to all committee members for their final comments. Jerry Lobosco will provide the printing of the limited number of letters to be mailed. It’s estimated that only about 30 letters will need to be printed.
Lew Lobosco had made a suggestion to the Committee to organize a group photo to be taken at some date prior to the Party. Since the Lobosco family has its roots in Paterson a suitable location needs to be found to accommodate a large number of people. Some suggestions were: at the Great Falls, Lambert Castle or Pennington Park. In order to promote this activity, a competition among the 7 member families could take place to see who has the greatest percentage of participants. This photo could possibly be used as a memento to be given out at the Party and/or blown up for display as a poster. A note about this activity would also be included in the “Save the Date” correspondence.
At some future date Committee members would like to visit the Meat Cutter’s Hall to view the set-up for planning purposes. We also need to find out if tables and chairs will be provided.

Clelia will provide a copy of the Herald News article about the Christmas Party that was published 12/28/2003 for Dria to put up on the family website. She will also forward the proclamation presented by Mayor John Coiro of Totowa.
There was a short discussion about the commemorative book which will be comprised of 7 chapters as well as a family directory. Mary is knowledgeable in the printing area and will assist in its development. 

Another meeting will be held in a month (date to be determined) at which time committee members will be encouraged to attend so a decision can be reached on the catering situation. 

